Warrior Way,  September 9, 2014
School Wide Expectation:

Act Respectfully

Setting:



Classroom/Non-Classroom; Outside and Community
Lesson Focus:



Meeting the requirements of the school dress code
Purpose of the Lesson
1. To remind students of our “acceptable dress” policy

2. To make students aware of consequences related to violations of the dress code

3. To reinforce how dressing appropriately shows respect for yourself and for others

SEL standard(s) met:  2A3b, 2D3b
Discussion Points

These discussion questions can be used for discussion purposes, role-plays, for writing prompts, or for topics of debate to teach appropriate ways to argue a point.

1. You find the “perfect” outfit.  However, according to the dress code it’s NOT perfect.  Do you still wear it?

The code is clear:  all students (boys and girls) are to have their shoulders covered.   Shorts should be at least to mid-thigh.  No tops should show excessive skin; furthermore, girls are not to wear any strapless top or spaghetti straps.  Any manner of clothing that is provocative is inappropriate and the student should be told to change.  

2. You have a really cool T-shirt, but it has something inappropriate.  It covers the body appropriately.  You think it meets the dress code.  Your teacher says it doesn’t.  What’s the answer? 

Students should not wear clothing that promotes any product or item that is banned on school property, including alcoholic beverages (beer, wine, spirits, and other drinks), cigarettes, or drugs.  If the clothing is deemed as offensive, the student must change.
3. You have an outfit that just barely violates the dress code, and your first period teacher doesn’t challenge it.  Does that mean it’s okay to wear it?

First period teachers need to be vigilant about enforcing the dress code.  While we don’t have precise standards, the obvious issues of length and coverage should be addressed as soon as possible to prevent the claim, “Mrs. So-and-So said it was okay” (by not saying anything).  We do need to tell the students that just because one teacher didn’t catch them doesn’t mean that they get a free ride the rest of the day.

4. Who gets to decide what’s appropriate:  you, the school staff, or your parents?

The school staff has final say if a student is appropriately dressed, but we need to be aware that some parents find no fault with what we consider inappropriate clothing, so the issue needs to be addressed with tact, with effort to make the parent understand why that manner of dress is disruptive or inappropriate.
Reinforcement Activities

1. For those who dress appropriately, verbal recognition should be given; also, Warrior Bucks can be given.
2. Recognition may also be given to students who accept that they are dressed inappropriately and subsequently follow the dress code.

3. Recognition should be given to students who, when challenged about their inappropriate dress, do not argue back (even if it is obvious that they would like to argue).  That is an extremely difficult act of self-control, and it should be recognized at an appropriate time.

